
SB 52 puts new, renewable energy into an unnecessary policy strangle of regulation when existing 

state processes already monitors them. Furthermore other DIRTY power sources are not subject to 

the same harsh SB 52 policy, as CLEAN oddly. Coal and UNnatural gas, HARM THE AIR, LAND & 

WATER in Ohio and that of other nearby states and countries, in outdated technology AND have no 

pros against the efficiency, availability and feasibility of offshore wind power in Lake Erie where 288 

to 1,229 windmills of 6MW capacity can average 2.39 to 7.37 gigawatts of renewable power if added. 

Neither can unnatural gas NOR coal compete with the pros of solar energy when harnessed overtop 

parking lots using suspended canopy-structures, like that of P4PEnergy, which won the SunShot 

Award of one million dollars to make its canopy products more affordable to consumers. Citizens of 

Ohio need access to these two power sources, saying goodbye to coal and gas powers, NOW! 


